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Dear Member, Stakeholder and Supplier 
 
Compliments of the Season to everyone.  I hope that you had a wonderful Christmas and New Year and that 
you are ready to face 2011 with all the challenges it may hold. 
 

 
STABEX ’95 VACCINE PROGRAMME 
NADF circulated a form via e-mail for completion by those farmers who have benefited under the 
vaccine programme to enable us to try to evaluate the success of the programme in December last 
year.  Our final reporting and data capture to the European Union relies on your feedback as recipients 
of the vaccines that were available under the programme.   
 
The response we have received has been disappointing to say the least.  We thank those who have 
returned their completed questionnaire. 
 
PLEASE could you assist us by completing this form as a matter of urgency and return it to NADF to 
Debbie Mylroie at livestock@cfuzim.org    
 
Many thanks for your assistance and cooperation. 
 

 
LIVESTOCK INFORMATION            
We have in stock and available at our offices at present :  
Animal Foods of Central Africa Technical Handbook @ US$10,00 each 
Stock Registers @ US$5,00 each 
Dairy Handbooks @ US$40,00 each 
Cattle Producers’ Association Beef Production Manual @ US$40,00 each 
Should you be interested in purchasing any of the above manuals, please call at Commercial Farmers Union, 
Agriculture House and see Debbie Mylroie. 
 
 
 
 
AJS KIRK       
CHAIRMAN 
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